BOARD OF DIRECTORS

ALAMANCE COUNTY TOURISM DEVELOPMENT AUTHORITY

Wednesday, December 18th, 2019 at 10:00 A.M.

Visitors Bureau Office

        Present:   Cary Worthy


 
    CVB Staff:  Grace VandeVisser
                        Kavita Patel                                                                        Claire Davis
                        Katie Dukeshire
                        Matt Patel

                        Jessalynn Strauss                                                                  
Financial Officer:  Susan Evans







       Moment of Silence
Grace VandeVisser, CVB, called the meeting to order and a moment of silence was observed.


Approval of Minutes

Grace asked if there were any additions or corrections to be made to the minutes of the November 13th meeting. Cary Worthy motioned to approve the minutes, Jessalynn Strauss seconded the motion; the minutes were unanimously approved. 
Collection Report

Susan Evans presented the Financial Reports for July 1, 2019 through November 30, 2019. Total assets are $1,485,286. Total revenue reported totals $241,560. Total expenditures total $212,530. Occupancy tax collections reported through November 30, 2019 totaled $366,663, a 10.27% increase over the same period in 2018 with the TDA’s share of $237,120. New information was added to the report under Owner Lodging tax which includes Airbnbs. Sales tax collections reported through November 30th 2019 total $8,197,365 which is an 8.15% increase over the same period in 2018. Investments total $583,869.

Visitor Bureau Updates
Susan presented the outcome of the Fiscal 2019 audit that was recently completed. Susan stated it was a successful and clean audit, there were no findings that the board needed to improve on. Susan brought to the boards attention Exhibit A which is a statement of our net position. As of June 30th there is a net position of $1,468,820. Exhibit F shows the final report of revenues/expenditures in the fund balance for fiscal year 2019. Susan stated that we were able to add to the fund balance. She stated that revenues came in strong and while expenditures increased from the previous year we were still well within our budget. In conclusion she stated that we added $183,211 to the fund balance.  
Grace brought to the board’s attention the 10 grant applications we received this year. As noted below, grants were unanimously approved after all motions listed below. The first grant discussed was B-Town events grant application for the annual Carousel Festival. They are asking for $5000. Jessalynn motioned to approve the amount of $5000, Cary seconded the motion. B-Town events was approved to receive a grant of $5,000. 
The second grant application came from the City of Graham for their Love, Graham festival asking for $5000. The grant will cover marketing and advertising for the event. Matt motioned to approve an amount of $2500, Jessalynn seconded the motion. The City of Graham was approved to receive a grant of $2500. 

The third grant application was from the Alamance Parks Department for marketing and promotional materials for Haw River Trail and Cane Creek Mountains and Natural Area asking for $5000. Katie motioned to approve an amount of $5000, Jessalynn seconded the motion. Alamance Parks was approved to receive a grant of $5000.

Textile Heritage submitted the fourth grant application for the purpose of creating a Visitor Tour Guide Map of Historic Glencoe and Textile Heritage Museum asking for $5000. The board had further questions about cost breakdown and approval is pending conversation with John Guss, Historic Properties Superintendent. 

The fifth grant application came from the Occaneechi Band of the Saponi Nation for their annual Pow-Wow which will take place in 2020. They are asking for $5000. Cary motioned to approve an amount of $5000, Jessalynn seconded the motion. Occaneechi Band of the Saponi Nation was approved to receive a grant of $5000.

The Town of Haw River applied for their new town branding to be completed by Motely Studio LLC. They are asking for $4850. Katie motioned to approve an amount of $4850, Jessalynn seconded the motion. The Town of Haw River was approved to receive a grant of $4850.

The Town of Gibsonville applied for a grant to be used to continue their new branding that was started last year by Motely Studio LLC. They are asking for $4800. The board had questions for the town of Gibsonville about the contribution of funds from local merchants and the town. Approval is pending these inquiries. 

Eighth application came from Studio One in conjunction with Alamance Children’s Theatre (ACT) to be used for advertising. They are asking for $5000. The board posed questions about the breakdown of advertising costs. Approval is pending answers to these questions. Cary Worthy is abstaining from this vote. 
The City of Graham Recreation and Parks Department applied to fund a promotional video and interactive kiosk display for the Graham Historical Museum asking for $3500. Katie motioned to approve an amount of $1500 for the promotional video, Jessalynn seconded the motion. City of Graham Recreation and Parks Department was approved to receive a grant of $1500 for the promotional video only.

The Bars of Downtown Graham applied for their project Downtown Graham Bar Crawls (Halloween and St. Patrick’s Day) asking for $3000. The Bars of Downtown Graham are not a non-profit and the grant would need to be approved under a non-profit. Approval pending The Bars of Downtown Graham response to the request for a partnering non-profit. 

Cary suggested that a revision be made to the grant application next year to include a break down of the applicant’s budget and specific marketing expenses. Grace agreed and the grant application will be revised with any necessary changes.
Grace stated that she has arranged for Visit NC to speak about PR and resources for our partners April 16th during our Partner’s Meeting. During Tourism Week the CVB will host a front-line familiarization tour Thursday, May 7th. Grace stated that the new manager of the Inn at Elon and Sara at Best Western are interested in coming as Advisory members in February or March. Grace also reached out to Jessica with the Downtown Corporation to ask about being an advisory member as well and is waiting to hear back from her. 
Claire Davis gave a brief report on Visitor Services activities since the November board meeting. VisitAlamance.com is averaging about 2000 page views a month. There have been 463 online views of the guidebook since September 1st. Since the last board meeting we had 45 requests for physical Visitor Guides. The CVB location has received 30 local visitors and 23 out of town visitors since the last board meeting. 6 boxes of Visitor Guides were delivered to the Piedmont Triad Airport totaling 480 Visitor Guides. 2 boxes of guides were picked up by Replacements Ltd. There have been 2,291 engagements on the Visit Alamance Facebook page since October 23rd.
Grace stated Instagram interactions were over 1600. Followers continue to grow on Facebook and Instagram. 
Katie discussed the meeting that she and Grace and Brian Baker attended with Realtor Bob Lewis the previous day. This was a preliminary meeting to look for a new site for the Visitor’s Center. This will be an on-going conversation to discuss office space, leasing or buying and site location.
            Adjourn
Katie Dukeshire adjourned the meeting at 11:26 am.
Minutes submitted by Claire Davis.
